&8 The Green Sheet

e EST., 1939 e

Central Pennsylvania Golf Course Superintendents Association

Volume 15 Issue 4

July 2007

July Meeting
Deer Valley Golf Course
July 10, 2007

8:00 AM - Shotgun
1:00 PM - Lunch

Superintendent Profile

Biil Wall has been a Superintendent in Central Pennsyl-
vania since 1975. He grew up in New Jersey, went to PSU
and never made it back. He said “I have no hobbies I can do
worth a damn, so I just work”. He has been married to Patti
for 35 years. They have 3 daughters: Amy - 34, Jamie - 30,
Keliy - 23 and son Billy - 19.

Bill is a Past President of CPGCSA and has been a
member since 1977,

Golf Course Profile

Deer Valley Golf Course is Central PA’s newest
golf course. Designed and built in 2003-2004 by Bill Wall
with the help of a local contractor, a couple of farmers, and
many friends. (No Sand traps, no collars, no boards, no politi-
cians) The eighteen hole regulation course features: Large
elevated greens, massive multi-tiered tees and unique hybrid,
dwarf bluegrass fairways. For your year round golfing con-
venience the course includes a state of the art irrigation system
and eight foot wide continuous cart paths.

Catered outings and meetings can be accommodated
in our new dining pavilion, overlooking the fourth hole or in
our clubhouse.

The course is conveniently located 2.5 miles north
of Hummelstown, 3 miles west of Hershey and seven miles
east of Harrisburg. From several locations, the course provides
beautiful views and vistas of Hershey and the Blue Mountains,

Deer Valley Golf Course
101 Stoudt Road
Hummelstown, PA 17036
www.deervalleyge.com

Mid-Atlantic USGA Update
They’re Back

By Darin S. Bevard, Senior Agronomist
June 15, 2007

After what many thought was a quiet spring with regards to
annual bluegrass weevil and golf courses making preventive
insecticide applications, this insect pest has shown up with a
vengeance. Adult populations noted earlier in the spring led
miany of us to believe that it would be a light year with regard to
the weevil populations, but fat chance. Dr. Pat Vittum, ento-
mologist from the University of Massachusetts, echoes this sen-
timent when she states, "...and what a year it is. T have NEVER
seen as high populations as we are seeing this year, and region
wide. Hang on, it may be a wild ride!"

Damage to Poa annua has been noted at several golf courses
in recent days. Larvae are now developed to the point where
insecticides will be ineffective. Vigilant scouting must be em-
ployed in the coming weeks to monitor adult emergence of the
second generation of the 2007 growing season. Just about any
contact insecticide will control the adults, although pyrethroid
chemistry continues to be the standard for control of adult wee-
vils.

Tn the southern portion of the Mid-Atlantic Region, active
bermudagrass growth is finally occurring, Some winterkill did
occur, but only in the northern part of our region. At times this
spring, cool, cloudy weather patterns have been a challenge for
bermudagrass managers, However, most of the bermudagrass
we are seeing now is in mid-season form with exception of
shaded areas and winter affected areas.

Overall to date, golf courses are in very good condition, al-
though some Pog annua seedheads still exist. Remember, now
veeneennCOntinued on page 3.............
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“Vice” President’s Message

I was asked to write this months President’s message due to our President, John
“Hoss” Colo, traveling the globe with his family.

First and foremost, I would like to thank Chris Martin and his staff for a great
meeting on June 20", Also, I would like to thank Thom Mahute for the fine beverages
that were enjoyed by all during the event.

This month, please keep a few things in mind. “DSL” nomination forms have been
mailed to the membership. If you know anyone deserving of this award, please take the
time to nominate them by filling out the form. Next, Central Penn scholarship
applications are due. As of today, we have not received any applications. If you have a
turf student working for you who qualifies, make sure they have the opportunity to apply
for the scholarship. Finally, the nominating committee is looking for members who are
interested in serving on the Board of Directors. There will be two positions to fill at the
annual meeting in September. If you are interested in filling one of the positions or have
any questions, please contact a current member of the Board.

I look forward to seeing everyone at our next meeting on July 10™ at Deer Valley.
Dan Brickley

Central Penn Vice President
Lebanon Country Club

Membership News

The following individual has applied for membership into our association. If there are
no written objections within the next seven days, he will be accepted into CPGCSA at the
next meeting,

Daniel Ebersole......cccccviiereeererrrersierens Class C
Lebanon Couniry Club, Assistant Superintendent

We would like to welcome the following individuals into our association.

Mark MeGIeevy . mmrinmasenines Class SM
Wyncote Golf Club, Superintendent

~ Dennis Latshaw .....coceveereinenecnes Class AF
Eastern Pennsylvania Floratine, Sales Representative

If you know of anyone who is interested in membership into the association, please
have them contact Rebecca Matis (717) 258-1910 or Jed Vail (717) 755-1919.
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A “gimme" can best be defined as an agreement between two
golfers, neither of whom can putt very well.

~Author Unknown
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President/Bylaws/Nominations
Joho M. Colo

Country Club of York
717-843-2190
jeolo@ceyork.org

Vice President/Chapter Relations/
Scholarshi -
Daniel Brickley R
Lebanon Couniry Club

717-273-1944
djb301@yahoo.com

Secretary/Treasurer/Media/Public
Relations

Matthew W. Strader

Penn National Golf Club
T17-352-7360

greens @penngolf.com

Past President/Scholarship/Social
Faron 1. Stoops

‘Waynesboro Country Club
17-162-6370
fstoops@comcast.net

Education/Career Development
Don Dodsen

Hunt Valley Golf Club
410-527-3307
ddodson392@aol.com

Barry Ballinger 2009
Rich Valley Golf Course
TE7-691-8805

turfdrpa @yahoo.com

Golf
Ryim Freed 2008
F‘.ms Gler?s Country Club

rfreed@regcmsglen com

David Ellison 2007
Chiscl Creek Golf Club
610-255-3870

bullerockdave® yahoo.com

Media/Public Relations/
Membership

Jed A. Vail

Heritage Hills Golf Resort
T7-755-1919
jed_vail76®@hotmail.com

Membership
Rcbecca Maltis
‘?rgﬁ e Go]f Links

turfgi:lOEl ) com ( '

Affiliates

Gregory Borzok 2007
717°652-8409

zokl®@aol.com

Paul Wicke 2008
717-697-1013
turfwick@aol.com

Newslefter

Wanda 3, Fi
717-279-0368
cpgesa@ comeast.net

PAST PRESIDENTS
George Morris
Ed Tabor
Rlle.y E. Heckert

Richard T. Funk
Harry L. Latshaw
Danic] L. Snowberger
Charles A. Barley
Richard Wilt
Fred N. Baker
Richard J. Surﬂes
John I. Boyd
Y. Lewis Payson
C. William Black, CGCS
Dwight H. Brub baker
?Imn F Knoll

ichael Wilt
Charles H, Cadiz, CGCS
Kenneth R. Dietnch, CGCS
Michael C. Hair
Cameron G, Hendersun
James N. MacLaren
David P. Poniz, CGCS
John P. McCormick
David C. Weitzel, CGCS
Fred Heinlen
Terry L. Wueschinski, CGCS
Greg Borzok
Greg, O%C Fﬂ.ntuzm, CGCS
James W. Jones, C
William G, Wall
Raobert Beyer, CGCS
Jeffrey L. Fry, CGCS
John A, Chassard
David M. Raffe;
Anthony P. Goodley, CGCS
SamuelR. Snyder GCS

John Dough rg
H. Jim Lo e, GCS

John L. G

Theodore S, Zabrenslu
Thomas C. Ocepek, CGCS
Daniel W, Achenbach
William E. Brooks
William P Ramsey

Faron J. Sioops
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“Past” President’s Message

Greetings All,

While the President is out on International business affairs,
I'm taking this opportunity to return to the print. It's been a
while since I rambled on about stuff, so I am a little rusty.

What a year we've had so far...and it's only really just begin-
ning!! But there's only 10 more weeks until Labor day...and
yes 1 am counting!! However, will that really mean any-
thing?? We had summer like temperatures in Decem-
ber...April had late snow falls, that I got blamed for at my
club...May was so hot and dry, kind of like July...June has
been a roller coaster of temperatures from mid 90' to low
70's for highs and as dry as a desert for some of us, but days
of multiple inches of rain for others!! It is truly amazing that
we have hair (I apologize to our hair-challenged brethren) or
our sanity...and that is questionable. Who knows what July
will bring!!! Frosts??? We can't count any more on typical
weather patterns, like we vsed to back in the day (I apologize
for grouping me with some of our more experienced breth-
ren). It seems to be a crap shoot with predicting what to
do...degree days..number of life cycles of insects...pre-
emergents... But that's why we make the "big bucks" (and I
really apologize for that comment!)... this is what we do best,
adapt to the ever changing climate and bring out the best of
our turf,..and I doubt that we get enough credit for all our
efforts, except from the people who know, our peers.

Our June meeting was held at Crossgates GC, hosted by
Chris Martin. Chris and his staff had the place in fine condi-
tion....very well done! Thanks to the entire Crossgates staff
that made the day very enjoyable...it was a perfect day!

‘What's one of my letters withont a plea for MORE ATTEN-
DANCE!! T understand people have lives and families, but
if you do get have a "free" day, please come to the meet-
ings...you will enjoy it and learn something too! I admit that I
missed the May meeting and will not be able to attend the
July meeting...both conflict with my family schedule, John
just didn't consult with me when he planned the CPGCSA
schedule! Hahaha.

I hope everyone has a safe and non-eventful summer. May
we all get the rains and manageable temperatures that we so
deservedly request. Spend time with your families, our Prez
is setting a very good example of that, and that is good!

See ya around!
Your Past Prez

AER-CORE, Inc.

Specialized Turfgrass Aerification

CONTRACT SERVICES USING:
o Soil Reliever & Wiedenmann Deep Tine
» TORO Fairway & Greens Aerators
 BLEC Sandmaster Drainage

» Dakota Topdresser
« Drill & Fill By Hines Mfg.

EQUIPMENT SALES FEATURING
»  Wiedenmann Terra Spike Deep Tine
» BLEC Blecavator & SandMaster
» Greensgroomer Brush
« Dakota Topdressers
« Wiedenmann
o  Galaxy Tires
« Buffalo Turbine Blowers

SEVENTEEN YEARS IN THE
AERIFICATION BUSINESS

For Service or Demo Please Call:
610-327-3390

CPGCSA Scholarship

We will continue to aceept Scholarship Applications up to
the July 10th CPGCSA Meeting.

USGA. .....continued from page 1

is the time to consider what maintenance strategies will be
implemented when the summer heat arrives, and it will ar-
rive! If we can offer one recommendation, be proactive. If
you wait until anthracnose is active to back off on mainte-
nance practices to encourage green speed, it is too late. If
you wait until turfgrass thinning is noted to switch to solid
rollers, it is too late. Keep the grass healthy as we progress
into the summer, and the golf course will be better for it.
While setting arbitrary times to implement conservative
maintenance practices is difficult, waiting until damage oc-
curs to back off is risky business. Monitor 10-day forecasts
for temperature trends and act accordingly. The summer heat
will come; it is not an if; it is a when,

As always, if the Mid-Atlantic Region agronomists can be
of assistance, contact Stan Zontek (szontek@usga.org) or
Darin Bevard (dbevard @usga.org) at 610/ 558-9066 or Keith

Happ (khapp@usga.org) at 412/ 341-5922.
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CPGCSA Guest Directions to Deer Valley Golf Course

Policy
Guests will be limited to the following:

#*  One guest per member per meet-
ing with the approval of the host
superintendent.  (As indicated
on the reservation form)

#  Sponsoring member is responsi-
ble for any costs to the host’s
club.

# A guest is limited to two (2)
meetings per year with the ex-
ception of club officials or with
Board approval.

Advertising

Space is still available for e
advertising in .the “Green o .
Sheet” for the 2007 meeting
year. Please contact Wanda,
for information on sizes, pric-
ing, and deadlines.

Fifty-five dedicated people with the best parts, products and service for the green industry -in
Eastern Pennsylivanla, Southern New Jersey and New Castle County Delaware.

Phone:  215-345-7.200 Mail: .Box 865
Fax: 15-345-8132 ‘Doylestown, PA 18901:0865
Ship: 4049 Landisville. Road

Web:  www.phillyturf.com " .Doylestown, PA 18901
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Heather and Gorse
By Mark DelSantro

Driving along the other day I started thinking that penguin movies and Michelle Wie have an awful lot in common. They
were both really cute and interesting when they first broke onto the scene a few years back... they both have raked in millions of
dollars... and now, most of us have grown tired of the same old storyline and we just can’t wait to see them fade away into obscu-
rity! Poor Michelle... I guess, not even ~$19 million a year can win you championships... of course, the Yankees and George
Steinbrenner tanght us all that many years ago... Bygones!

Wie little Michelle played a few weeks ago in the Ginn Tribute, hosted by Annika Sorenstam (I guess you know you've
made it when your name is attached to a tournament)... regardless, she was hacking along at a sub par +14 through the first round,
when she suddenly decided that she tweaked her wrist and needed to withdrawal,

Unfortunately, that’s not how this story ends... The interesting rest of the story is that there is a little known rule regard-
ing the LPGA, known as the 88 rule, where if a non tour member shoots 88 or worse in any tournament round, that they are aunto-
matically banned from participating in any future events for the remainder of the year. Had Wie little Michelle finished +2 or
worse on the final two holes, she would have minimally shot that magical number and been relegated to feebly attempting fo make
the cut in PGA events and further beating up her already beaten up psyche.

"The second part of the rest of the story is that apparently there is a clear cut policy regarding cell phone usage during any
LPGA event, and yet her agent, who was walking in her entourage (I guess you know you’ve made it when you have peeps!), was
suspiciously on his unchecked at the door cell phone minutes before she withdrew, allegedly speaking with a rules official getting
clarity on the 88 rule.

The final rest of the story is that there is to be no consultation by a player to an outside entity (save their caddy), regarding
advice i.e. whether to continue to play or to miraculously become so maimed that one can’t possibly play on for the final two
holes, yet can’t wait to get to the driving range to work out her game issues after she withdrawals. Amazing it was that she had the
head about her in the midst of hacking it around, to make that decision without consultation. She deserves much more credit than
I’ve ever given her!

The week following her disgraceful exit and following a truly deserved lambasting from Annika Sorenstam, Wie litile
Michelle then came through with a stellar, yet solid last place finish in the McDonald’s LPGA Championship, finishing ten good
shots behind her nearest competitor. Wow... can you say train wreck! Oh the pain, oh the pain, please just make it all go away!

The best news I"ve heard regarding Wie little Michelle was announced this week and stated that she’ll be attending Stan-
ford in the fall and plans on taking a step back from golf and focusing on just being a student (no word on her entourage’s plans). I
wonder if she cleared this with her parents first? She can’t play on the golf team... there are $19 million reasons why thanks to
Nike and other sponsors... So apparently she plans on just being a typical college kid??? Unfortunately for her, typical is not why
she’s getting endorsement dollars... moving forward; maybe she can get some advice from Jennifer Capriotti on how not 1o self
destruct!

In other, more beautifully sadistic news, Oakmont Country Club hosted the US Open Golf Championship this past week-
end. Can I hear a collective wow? Mr. Zontek, write down this date in history, because I believe the USGA hit a grand slam with
this golf championship. The balance between brutally long and challenging risk-reward type short holes was perfect. The greens
were firm, rather speedy, and yet receptive to good shots from the fairway. The rough was long, thick, penal, and in the opinion of
at least one PGA touring pro, injurious!??! Has anyone seen these lquid fertilizers and these new mowers that stand the grass
straight up? Inconceivable! The bunkers were in perfect condition in that they were just fluffy enough that the tour players could-
n’t just take dead aim at the hole. The golf course locked phenomenal from start to finish through out the entire week.

As for the variation of the hole length. .. having a 300 yard Par 3 and two drivable Par 4°s is like a 119.5 second poured,
42° F pint of Guinness... it’s absolutely brilliant! Amazing it was to me that as difficult as it seemed, the eventnal championship
Angel Cabrera, could have won by four or five strokes had he converted several final round five to eight foot putts on Sunday. 1
wasn’t quite sure if it was the greens or his nerves that got the best of him on those putts.

And what of Jim Furyk, considered by many as one of the greatest wedge players in the game... going for the green on
the 308 yard, Par 4, 17" hole and making bogey... dude, I got to believe that if he lays up to 100 yards, the worst he makes is four
and he’s got a pretty darn good chance of making three. Execute and he’s either the champton or at minimum in an eighteen hole
playoff on Monday. Instead, he tin cupped it and attended the grand opening of the new Glen Riddle Man o’ War golf course ont-
side Ocean City, Maryland on Monday afternoon.

As for Sir Eldrick... Saturday’s roond was nearly perfect, with the possible exception that he kept finding himself on the
wrong side of the hole and couldn’t seem to navigate the greens. On Sunday he was once again merely mortal, based on the
world’s immortal view of him... his double bogey from behind the green on three was something I'd expect out of myself, thin-
ning the first chip from behind the green and then flutfing the second about ten feet.  And yet, as he always seems to do in major
events, he still had more than enongh chances to force a playoff and/or win outright. And of his putting, while he couldn’t seem to
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Update from Penn State Golf Results From

On the Status of the
Golf Course Turfgrass Management Crossgates Golf Course
Two-Year Certificate Program I don't know what to thank Chris and his staff for more, the

perfectly conditioned golf course or the perfect weather. Great
Mozt of you are aware that Mr. Carmen Magro, CGCS job Chris! Everyone had a great time and hopefully we will

recen’tly resigned frqm his position as coordinator of Penn | ' a big turnout next month at Deer Valley on Juty 10th.
State’s two-year certificate program in golf course turfgrass

management; and has accepted a position as Senior Agrono-

The results at Crossgates are as follows:
mist with Floratine Products Group. Carmen has kindly of- €

fered his assistance in helping with the transition to a new 1st Gross Torn Kintzer ol
coordinator, and the entire turf program faculty wishes him 2nd Gross Brad Helcoski 72
well in his new position. 3rd Gross Barry Bollinger 75
Penn State turf faculty and administrators are committed 1st Net Shawn Cooper 70
to continuing the two-year program (now approaching its 50™ 2nd Net Dan Brickley 72
year of educating golf course managers), and have just ac- 3rd Net Rick Eschbach 72
cepted a promising new class for the 2007 academic year.
Over the next few months we will be consulting industry Closest ToPin  Paul Wickey 16' i0"

leaders concerning the future direction of the program, to
make sure we are meeting the needs of the golf course indus-
try. Following these discussions, we should be in an excel-
lent position to conduct a national search for a highly quali-
fied individual to serve as our new program coordinator. In

Fewest Putts Rick Eschbach 26 Won in a putt off!

Thank you everyone.
Ryan Freed, Barry Bollinger

the meantime, the Dept. of Crop and Soil Sciences will hire Golf Chairmen
an experienced individual to serve as interim coordinator to
oversee the program. (
If you have any questions or comments concerning Penn CPGCS A Community CareS
State’s two-year program, please contact Dr. Peter Land-
schoot at (814) 863-1017 or pjll @psu.edu. . . .
The purpose of this new column is 1o give onr members an
opportunity to update and share information about causes that
Heather and Gorse ...contd from page 6 are near and dear to them. Please feel free to forward informa-
tion to Wanda to be included in future issues.
find the hole on birdie attempts, he sure has a knack for find-
ing the hole when it’s for par... never have I seen a more Golf Tournaments
clutch par putter than he!

Finally, while I’ve always been a big believer in | August 18, 2007 - Memorial Tournament for Corky Knoll at
fate, as I get older it seems there are just more and more rea- Green Acres Golf Course in Bernville, PA. Four man Scram-
sons to believe. Had Tiger got up and down out of the bun- ble, $60.00 includes green fees, cart, lunch and prizes. Please
ker on seventeen to tie Angel Cabrera and force an 18-hole | contact John McCormick at 610-944-0783 or
playoff, he wouldn’t have been able to finish the playoff any- mjm0521 @ verizon.net for information.
way. His wife, Elin, went into labour Monday morning and
with Tiger by her side, which is the only place he shouid have October 23, 2007 - Corky Knoll Scholarship Tournament held
been, she delivered a baby girl cub named Sam Alexis. As | at Moselem Springs Golf Club. For more information, please
often is the case in life, most times, things tend to work out, contact Tim O’Neil at 610-944-7618.
not only how they should, but exactly how they are meant to
be.

Just keeping it real, that’s my tired, poor, always
finishing, consultative, often lambasted, self destructive, sa- .
distic, grand slam hitting, sometimes injurious, brilliant, tin FOI’ Your Informatlon
ﬁggf;:f;gfgiﬂ;ﬂg and fate believing point of view from the If you have any information that you would like included

’ in the July newsletter, please fax information to Wanda at ( P
Mark DelSantro can be reached via e-mail at midelsan- (717) 279-0368 or e-mail to cpgesa@comcast.net
by August 16, 2007.

tro@comcast.com or by phone at (724) 433-8332
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The Rules, Your Course and Its Golf Course Management Staff

Presented by the Golf Course Superintendents Association of America

It's not uncommeon to hear a golfer say, "The Rules of Golf are too complicated.”

But what's most important for golfers to understand is that many of the rules are actually intended to help them out.
For instance, most golf courses have cart paths, sign posts, permanently anchored yardage markers, ball washers, etc. These
are immovable obstructions, and golfers are permitted relief from them under rule 24-2.

In addition to those permanent features of the course, golfers and/or their golf ball will interact with the work of the
golf course maintenance staff, or with natural situations that affect the course. These are called “abnormal ground conditions”
and also offer relief under Rule 25.

For instance, in wet weather, portions of the course can have standing water outside of a water hazard. This is casual
water and golfers can also get relief from it under Rule 25.

When the golf course management staff is working on the projects such as resodding, maintaining or repairing the
irrigation system, or renovating bunkers, these areas may be marked as ground under repair. In such cases, golfers are entitled

to relief from the area.

If the committee wishes to protect an area of the course such as new sod, The Rules of Golf also recommend identi-
fying the area as ground under repair, and requiring players to take relief from it. The recommended local rule is:

“The __{defined by ) is ground under repair from which play is prohibited. If a player’s
ball lies in the area, or if it interferes with the player’s stance or the area of his intended swing, the player
must take relief under Rule 25-1.

Of course, there are other times when The Rules of Golf can help you on the course. One of the regular maintenance
practices that can have an effect on play is the aerification of greens, tees and fairways. Accerding to The Rules of Golf:

When a course has been aerated, a Local Rule permitting relief, without penalty, from an aeration hole may be
warranted. The following Local Rule is recommended:

“Through the green, a hall that comes fo rest in or on an aeration hole may be lifted without penalty,
cleaned and dropped, as near as possible to the spor where it lay but not nearer the hole. The ball when
dropped must first strike a part of the course through the green,

On the putting green, a ball that comes to rest in or on an aeration hole may be placed af the nearest spot
not nearer the hole that avoids the situation.

The Rules even offer a specimen local rule for trees that have been planted:
When it is desired to prevent damage to young trees, the following Local Rule is recommended:

“Protection of young trees identified by — If such a tree interferes with a player’s stance or the
area of his intended swing, the ball must be lifted, without penalty, and dropped in accordance with the
procedure prescribed in Rule 24-2b (Immovable Obstruction). If the ball lies in a water hazard, the player
must lift and drop the ball in accordance with Rule 24-2b{i) except that the nearest point of relief must be in
the water hazard and the ball must be dropped in the water hazard or the player may proceed under Rule
20. The ball may be leaned when Iifted.

While the rules don’t specifically address the maintenance staff itself, golfers need to remember that sometimes the
work to be done puts golfers and the staff on the course at the same time. At those times, a little patience can make for a safer,
more productive day for the staff, and produce better golf course conditions when the project is done.

WWW.Z2Csaa.org
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AguaCap™ ‘

merald  PEVDO[ULL

FUNGI CIDE
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T Fungicide
Fungicide

For more information, contact Ted Huhn
at 443-206-1095 or huhnt@basf.com.

Always read and follow label directions. ©2004 BASF Corparation. Insignia, Emerald, Caralan, Drive and Pendulum
are all registered trademnarks, and AquaCap Is a trademark, of BASF Corporation, All righis reserved.
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CENTRAL PA
GOLF COURSE SUPERINTENDENTS ASSOCIATION
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Annual David Rafferty Dedication, Leadership, & Service Award

Dear Fellow Central Penn Members:

The Board of Directors is again seeking nominations for the 6th Annual Rafferty Award.
This award recognizes dedication, leadership and service to CPGCSA and its members.

The award wili honor the memory of Dave Rafferty. Dave was a Past President of our as-
sociation as well as the Northwest PA GCSA and the Allied GCS of Pennsylvania. He was
a forerunner in educating our elected and regulatory officials to the benefits of golf turf to the
environment.

Dave was a mentor to literally dozens of superintendents, assistant superintendents and
other members. He worked tirelessly to assist anyone who sought his council. We realize
no one will fill Dave’s shoes but we are dedicating this award in his memory. We will recog-
nize members who have selflessly given themselves to benefit our association and its mem-
bership.

This award is designed to honor current and former superintendents attaining a minimum of
14 years association membership. This is the number of years Dave was a CPGCSA mem-
ber. All classes of membership shall be eligible to receive the award although superinten-
dent or retired superintendent nominees will receive favored consideration. The award is
dedicated to a superintendent who worked hard for our association. Other classes of mem-
bership will not be ignored but must show outstanding dedication, leadership and service.

The award will be presented at Central Penn Night. The location and date will be an-
nounced in an upcoming newsletter.

We have many deserving members. Please return nominations by August 15, 2007.

Sincerely,
Daniel Buichley

Daniel Brickley
Rafferty Award Committee Chairman

Nomination Form on next page




Page 10 The Green Sheet

Central Pennsylvania GCSA David Rafferty DSL. Award
Nomination Form

| nominate the following individual for CPGCSA’s 2008 David Rafferty Dedication,
Service and Leadership Award for his/her outstanding contribution to the advancement
of the profession of the golf course superintendent.

Nominee Information (please type or print):

Nominee:
Club/Company/Association:
Street:
City/State/Zip:
Daytime Phone:
CPGCSA Membership Class:

Nominator Information (please type or print):

Nominator:
Club/Company/Association:
Street:
City/State/Zip:
Daytime Phone:
CPGCSA Membership Class: Date submitted:
Signature:

Please provide information regarding the nominee’s contributions to the advancement of the
golf course superintendent’s profession and the nominee’s involvement in activities within the Central
Pennsylvania Golf Course Superintendent Association and/or other associations with iocal, state, re-
gional or national influence plus community service.

Attach additional sheets if necessary. Use a different form for each nomination. Additional
forms may be photo copied or requested from CPGCSA from the address listed below.

All nominations must be received by August 15, 2007.
Forms may be faxed to: CPGCSA @ 717-279-0368.
Mail completed forms to: CPGCSA, P.O. Box 1420, Lebanon, PA 17042,
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Aer-Core, Inc.

Bill Rahling, Robert Eichert
1486 South Hanover Street

Pottstown, PA 19465
(610) 327-3390

Andre & Son, Inc
Rich Gdovin
2 Mill Street
Montrose, PA 18801
(607) 761-9465

Atlantic Irrigation
Specialties
Brad Helcoski
1120 Greenhill Road

West Chester, PA 19380
856-466-9049

BASF

Ted Huhn
2819 Blue Ball Road
Elkton, MD 21921
(410) 398-8244

Blue Ridge Peat Farms

Gene Evans
133 Peat Moss Road
White Haven, PA 18661
(570) 443-9596

Davisson Golf, Inc.
Tim Davisson,

Andy Sheechan
200-F Penrod Court
Glen Burnie, MD 21061
(800) 613-6888

----------------------------------

----------------------------------

CPGCSA ortr List

Egypt Farms, Inc.

Fred Heinlen

11 Lookout Point

Berlin, MD 21811
(410) 641-8631

Farm & Golf Course

Supply
Bennett Wartman
7725 Ridge Avenue
Philadelphia, PA 19128
(215) 483-5000

Fisher & Son Company

Thomas Mahute,

Bob Seltzer
3009 Gloucester Street
Lancaster, PA 17601

(717) 892-1455

Golf Cars Inc.

Paul Szymanski
Box 247
Buckingham, PA 18912
(215) 340-0880

Grass Roots Turf
Products

Steven Chirip
HCI Box 54B
Swiftwater, PA 18370
570-839-3399

Harrell’s Turf Specialty
Don Hollinger, Dan Davis,

Paul Wickey,
Jim MacLaren

858 Mt. Joy Road
Manheim, PA 17545
(717) 664-4204

Lawn & Gl Supply Co.

Greg Borzok, Ted Zabrenski
647 Nutt Road,
P. 0. Box 447
Phoenixville, PA 19460
{610) 933-5801

Lesco/John Deere
Landscapes

Matt Rayman
20 Holly Court
Manchester, PA 17345
(717) 648-5493

Philadelphia Turf Company

Tom Drayer
4049 Landisville Road
Doylestown, PA 18901

(215) 345-7200

Syngenta
Mark DelSantro

75 Ramblewood Drive

Glenmoore, PA 19343
(724 433-8332

Turf Management Associates

Thed Fraleigh, Jr.
151 Valleybrook Drive
Lancaster, PA 17601

(717) 917-5361

UAP Professional Products
Jim Byrne
352 Buch Avenue
Lancaster, PA 17601
(717) 471-5569
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2007 CPGCSA
Meeting Schedule

Broad Run Golfers Club
(formerly known at Tattersall Golf Club)
Meeting with PAGCS

Outdoor Country Club
Golf Championship/Annual Meeting

September 24

QOctober TBD




